Minutes – Board Meeting on Zoom, June 21, 2020

Members present:  Valerie Rude, Jude Genereaux, Judith Barisonzi, Mark van Etten, Pat Shifferd, Linda Thompson
Member absent:  David Hart
Guests:  Tom Gelineau, April Nielsen, Linda Tollefsrud, Ken Hood (for 1st half only)
I. Meeting called to order at 10:58 am by Board Chair, Jude G.
II. Minutes of prior meeting – this agenda item was skipped.
III. Treasurer -- Pat S. gave a brief report, saying that, based on pledges made for next year, she expects no financial problems in the next fiscal year
IV. Committee Reports
A. Program – Judy B. asked about next week.  L. Tollefsrud moved and Pat S. seconded to encourage individuals to watch the 9 am General Assembly worship service if they wished but to hold our usual Zoom service at 10 am.  Motion passed unanimously.  (G. Gelineau has arranged special guests to speak next week.)
B. Membership – V. Rude had no report
C. Building and Grounds – 
a. L. Thompson had no updates from the city about the wall.
b. L. Thompson discussed the tree through the window – tree service has removed the tree; insurance company has been contacted and will send an adjuster; she is contacting the woman who made the stained glass inserts to see if they can be repaired; T. Gelineau added that the tree also damaged the siding on the east side, the J-channel around the window, etc.  A. Nielsen suggested fixing siding on other parts of the building that need repair when the tree damage is fixed.  (No objections were voiced but there was also no motion in this regard.)
c. T. Gelineau addressed the gutters, saying that a new conduit could be hooked to the old gutters to maybe solve the wet basement problem.  He would entertain suggestions for contractors to do this work (after estimates are obtained).
d. L. Thompson has been researching the cost and availability of signage that might make our mission and values more visible to the community.  Some discussion of this question has taken place over email in the past week or two.  After additional discussion via Zoom, L. Tollefsrud moved and M. van Etten seconded that we purchase a Black Lives Matter banner with a rainbow background that can be hung from the wooden sign on the corner of Messenger and Reuter.  The motion passed unanimously.  L. Tollefsrud and L. Thompson agreed to collaborate to make this happen.
D. Social Justice – this item was skipped due to time constraints
E. Social Action – skipped due to time constraints
V. Old Business – Jude G. announced that she has contacted the Rice Lake Ministerial Association and will continue to address the question of our status with this organization.
VI. New Business – returning to the building – based on Mark´s review of the data, we will not return to in-person services in July.  Also, based on the probability of additional “waves” of COVID-19 and/or reluctance of individuals to attend in-person, Pat S. moved and Mark seconded a motion to ask Ken Hood to renew the congregation´s Zoom license for another year.  Motion carried unanimously.
VII. Next meeting – summer retreat – Mark suggested a tentative date of Saturday, July 18th for this meeting, probably to be held in person and outside, weather permitting.   (At this point, K. Hood and J. Barisonzi were no longer on the call, so the date is tentative until everyone´s availability can be ascertained.)
VIII. Meeting was adjourned at 11:58 by the Chairperson, Jude G.
